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NEWSLETTER April 2018 

 

TRIMINGHAM HALL 
 

PREVIEW OPENING 
28th and 29th April 2018 

10am – 4pm 
Please join us at the Art Festival over the 

weekend and take the opportunity to have a 
guided tour of the new hall 

 

PAINTINGS BY LOCAL ARTISTS 
 

Future Events 
(All events in Pilgrim Shelter unless otherwise stated) 

• Whist every Monday and Thursday 1.15-4pm, and 
Tuesday and Friday evenings 7 for 7.15pm deal.   
Also, a new Sunday afternoon session.                 

£2 includes refreshments and raffle.  

• Yoga Monday 7.30pm.  Contact Linda 834349.  

• Befriending Club every Tuesday morning           
10-12 noon.  Contact Maureen on 834466. 

• Slimming Club every Tuesday afternoon from 
1.45pm.  Contact Dot Wiseman. 

• Table Top Sunday 6th May from 9am. 

• Soup and Pud Wednesday 2nd May                      
12 noon to 12.30pm.  

• Poppyland Wednesday 111h April.                        
My Olympic Dream, 2 for 2.30pm.  Phone Dot 
833249 (after 6pm) for further details.  

• Coffee Morning Wednesday 18th April from 
9.30am.  Proceeds to the church and Pilgrim 
Shelter.  

• Gardening Club 18th March starting at 2pm.  

• Fund Raising Meeting Wednesday 18th April 7pm.  

• Lunch club Wednesday 25th April 12.00 to 
12.30pm to eat.  Contact Liz 834965 to book your 
place or if you require a lift.   

• Craft Circle will start again in the new hall on 
Friday 4th May at 2pm.  Please phone June 833382 
for details. 



 

 

• The Coffee Morning on 21st March raised £38.  The 
next one will be held on Wednesday 18th April, which 
will be the last one to be held in the shelter.  If you 
require a lift to the new hall for the coffee morning in 
May, please let us know and it will be arranged. 
 

• Gardening Club will be on Wednesday18th April, 
starting at 2pm.  All very welcome. 

 

• The Art Exhibition will be the first event in our New 
Hall, please come along on Saturday 28th or Sunday 
29th April and have a look at the new hall and enjoy a 
cup of tea.  The exhibition is open both days from 
10am to 5pm.  If anyone would like to exhibit, please 
contact Dot (after 6pm) on 833249. 

 

All events after Monday 30th April 
will take place in our new hall 
unless otherwise stated 
 

Fly Tipping 
 

In the playing field a child's trampoline has 
appeared in a bit of a crumpled state!  It cannot 
have come far as it must been difficult to move - 
it is fully assembled! 
If it is yours, please move it! If not, we will have 
to and it will be dumped. 
 
From the Parish Council 

 
 

S 

  

 

 

• We all enjoyed the Murder Mystery Evening and 
£136.30 has been sent to Macmillan Cancer Support. 
Thanks to Liz King for organising the event and Gill 
Litson for the cooking, including a superb bread and 
butter pudding and really tasty sausages supplied by 
Ludham Butchers   

 

• The yard sale Easter Sunday proved to be a 
success.  The rain stopped people coming early, but 
they did arrive later in the morning.  Unfortunately, 
some yards had packed away due to the rain.    
Thank you to everyone who had a yard sale and for 
the band of helpers who provided refreshments in the 
Pilgrim Shelter. 

 

• The Fun Dog show will take place on Sunday 8th April 
from 9am at Chatsworth House paddock, adjacent to 
The Pilgrim Shelter 

 

• The AGM for the Parochial Church Council will be 
held on Tuesday 10th April, starting at 2.30pm in the 
church.  Please come along if you wish. 
 

• Poppyland Ladies enjoyed the bell ringing by the 
Marsham Belles and some tried their hand at bell 
ringing.  The next meeting is on Wednesday          
11th April when Joanna O’Brien will tell us about her 
Olympic Dream. All are welcome to come along. 
 

• There is Beach Clean at Vale Road this month.   
14 April at 10am. 
 
 
 



100 Club winners for March 2018 
 

1st No 82   Mr H Sinfield £20    
2nd No 68  Mr S Wilson £10  
3rd No 47  Mrs B Barker £5  
4th No 71  Mrs J Bradley £5 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Alec's Mardle 
 (Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life) 

 

Buxton Hall was the school; it was left to the village by 
Rev Buxton who owned most of the village.  The school 
was left to be used as a Village Hall and it was used for a 
number of years.  It was used for Whist Drives, Dances, 
Concerts, Parties - Christmas, Weddings and Birthdays.  
Trimingham Sea Scouts also used it and I was one.  At 
the front which joins the road was a big flag pole, it had 
been a ship’s mast and had 4 guy ropes to support it.  It 
took up all the front area.  We used to fly the flags and 
the international code flags.  The school was sold as 
Trimingham could not afford to run 2 halls, so they kept 
Pilgrim Shelter. The school was turned into living 
accommodation which got the name Buxton Hall. 

 

 

Parish council meeting Monday 12th March 
 

We discussed the scheme community led housing and the 
decision was made to move forward. Two sites have been 
suggested. More information to follow. 
 

During the meeting we welcomed Councillor Hillary Cox 
who gave an interesting presentation concerning the 
Cromer Shoal Chalk Beds. It was agreed that we would 
work with NNDC to develop this special feature. Check 
NNDC website for further information. 
 

Vale Road access to the beach remains closed but will be 
opened for Easter. It was agreed that whilst the access 
road is closed Councillor Fitch Tillet would look into 
improving access for pedestrians. 
 

PC Peter Davidson attended our meeting to discuss 
setting up a community speed watch group.  Seven 
members of the public who attended the PC meeting 
volunteered to be involved with this scheme and a 
separate familiarisation meeting would be arranged. 
Speeding in Gimingham road has been reported to 
Highways County Council. They suggest that a SAM 
mobile speeding sign could be utilized. We will apply to 
the Partnership Funding Scheme in December. Through 
this scheme 50% of the cost can be awarded. 
 

The Pilgrim Shelter future use continues to be discussed 
and will remain on our agenda. Options such as the Deep 
History Coast and Cromer Shoal Chalk beds offer 
opportunities. 
 

Please see the full minutes on the PC web site. Also, 
please check the village web site trimingham.org 
 
 

 

Community Housing.  
You will have seen from the notes from the Parish Council meeting 
that it has been decided to move forward with our project to bring 
affordable homes to Trimingham. We are aiming to have a meeting 
in May, inviting those from our community who have expressed an 
interest in finding out more about community led affordable 
housing. At this meeting the group will be able to talk more about 
how the community wants to be involved in a housing scheme and 
explore forming a steering group to move us onto the next stage of 
this exciting new project for our village 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ` 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

Whist Drives every Tuesday and Friday 
evening  
7pm for 7.15pm deal. 
  

Contact Liz 834965 for further details. 
 
 
 
 

 

Church Services in the Parish 
 

Sunday 8th April 
Morning Worship 
9.30am Northrepps 
 

Holy Communion 
11am Overstrand 
 

Sunday 15th April 
Special Easter Songs of Praise 
Service 
3.30pm Trimingham – followed by tea 
 

Sunday 22nd April 
Benefice Holy Communion 
10am Antingham 
 

Sunday 29th April 
Holy communion 
9.30am Northrepps 
11 am Overstrand 
 

Choral Evensong 
5pm Southrepps  
 

Any enquires contact Jan 576707 

 
 

 

Do you wake in the morning feeling down and 
depressed, unable to shake off the morning 
blues? 
 
With the best will in the world, nothing will lift 
that feeling of despair that only you know and 
yet unable to share with anybody.  You are not 
actually alone; many people are feeling just like 
you.  Perhaps you think the last place you would 
want to be is somewhere sharing that gut 
wrenching feeling of despair you live with! 
 
So, lift your spirits, join us and our small group 
each week to get together for a chat and a 
laugh, to share our experiences and all things 
that help us to feel a bit better. 
 
Don’t feel alone, give us a call - Ginny and 
Maureen on 834471 or 834466.   
 

 



 
  

To date we have raised £50, 981.56 
gross 

Nature Notes for April 
 
Spring seems to be here at last. At the time of writing I have 9 
croaking frogs in my small pond and blue tits are examining the 
nearby nest box which had been blown off during the recent 
gales. I only replaced it a week ago.  
 
This morning there was a flock of fieldfares feeding along the 
hedge bordering my back garden and a pair of partridges on my 
front lawn. (I believe they are only called a brace when they are 
dead). The fieldfares are now preparing for their next journey 
back to northern Europe to breed along with the geese and 
swans which will also be leaving soon.  The local skylarks are in 
full song as you will hear if you walk the lanes (without 
headphones of course). 
 
On the other hand, we can shortly expect to hear the call of 
chiffchaffs which are usually among the first arrivals from Africa 
with sand martins arriving at about the same time.  
 
I wrote before about the decline in wildlife numbers in the 
countryside.  Well the French have just produced a report 
showing a steep decline in their wildlife, including birds and 
insects of 33% in the past 15 years.  The reasons given 
being  intensive industrial farming methods including the possible 
over usage of neonicotinoids to eliminate 'pests'. A major problem 
being that they also do the same to the good guys such as bees 
and butterflies. 
 
As I write this I can hear a robin calling in the garden, so it is not 
all bad and there are goldfinches on the feeders 
 
Mac Marshall 
 
 
 

 

Trimingham Pilgrim Football 
Results 
 

Sunday 11th March  
 

Pilgrims 4   Riverside Rovers 1 
 
At the end of February, Trimingham Pilgrims sent 
a six player squad to the Norfolk section of the FA 
People’s Cup 5 a side competition, at Goals 
Norwich and they won the Trophy. 
 
Very well done to Trimingham Pilgrims 

 



 

TRIMINGHAM ROOFING 
 

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING 
LEAD WORK 

CHIMNEY REPAIRS 
FASCIA AND GUTTERING  

GENERAL BUILDING 

Tel 01263 833448 
07747 136190 

CJ Tree & Garden 
Services Norfolk 

 

All Aspects of tree work carried out 

 

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal 

Mini digger and larger excavator work 

Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc. 

 

Woodchip always available 

 

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified 

Public liability & employee insurance 

 
www.cjtreeservices.co.uk 

Phone 07500 514187 
 

Martin Wones Electrical 
 

All domestic and commercial 
electrical work undertaken 

 

24hr call out service 
 

Mobile 07468 572068 
Tel 01263 479915 

 

Email; martin@martinwoneselectrical.co.uk 
Web; www.martinwoneselectrical.co.uk 

 

http://www.cjtreeservices.co.uk/

